
02 August 2023

Subject: SSAC2023-16: Nominating Committee Rebalancing

To: Tripti Sinha, Chair, ICANN Board of Directors

Dear Tripti,

On 26 April 2023, you requested comment from the SSAC on the topic of Nominating
Committee (NomCom) rebalancing, and posed 6 specific questions.1 Please accept my apologies
for not responding to this request by the target date of 30 June 2023.

It is not surprising that this topic, which has been under consideration for over 10 years and was
unable to be resolved by the NomCom Review Implementation Working Group, has also elicited
a diverse range of views within the SSAC. That being the case, I must advise that the SSAC
regrets it is unable to offer any consensus views on the questions you have posed.

Rod Rasmussen
Chair, ICANN Security and Stability Advisory Committee

1 See Letter from Tripti Sinha to Rod Rasmussen, 26 April 2023,
https://www.icann.org/en/system/files/correspondence/sinha-to-rasmussen-26apr23-en.pdf


